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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

REVIEW COMMENTS 
 
 
PROJECT:    BRITAIN PLAZA 
PROJECT NO.:   13-13 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 97, BLOCK 3, LOTS 1 & 2 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: JACOBOWITZ AND GUBITS 
REVIEW DATE:   29 MAY 2014 
MEETING DATE:   5 JUNE 2014 
 
 

1. Project is being reviewed with the understanding that the bank use is not currently permitted in 
the IB Zone.  This use is under review by the Town Board.  In addition, filing of a lot line 
change map previously approved is required as current lot lines are not as depicted on the 
plans until filing of the map. 

 
2. Compliance with design guidelines should be documented.  Any waivers of those should be 

requested, including parking in the front yards of the corner lot.   
 

3. The Planning Board should review the location of the dumpster enclosure in the front yard 
setback at the access drive to the Crystal Run Healthcare facility. 
 

4. The sewer connection relies on a utility easement.  Status of this easement should be 
discussed. 
 

5. The drive-up canopy must demonstrate compliance with Section 185-18C(1)(b), overhanging 
roof that does not project into required yard over 10% of the required setback distance.  
Canopy appears to project greater than 5 feet which would require a variance.   
 

6. Water service to structure must be installed in compliance with Town of Newburgh 
requirements, which require valving to terminate fire protection flow to also terminate potable 
water. 
 

7. A grease trap may be required on the cemetery line due to the proposed fast food use.   
 

8. Access and storm water agreements should be provided for the PB Attorney review. 
 



Town of Newburgh                                       2 6 June 2014 
Britain Plaza 
 

 
9. Additional review will be undertaken once detailed design plans for the facility are provided.   

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Associate  






























































